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27th Ayrshire Schools Orienteering Championships 

Eglinton Country Park, Irvine

FINAL INFORMATION

Travel Directions

Eglinton Country Park is located just north of Irvine, and can be accessed off the A78. 

Please aim to arrive about 30 minutes before your first start time.

There is limited space for parking for cars and minibuses.  Buses will be directed to where they can be parked.

On Arrival

One responsible adult from each school should go to registration (located in the Racquet Hall) via the marked route on the playground side of the Raquets Hall and collect a white envelope containing lists of children’s names, with their allocated dibber numbers, along with the dibbers.

Check the list of children's names and fill in the “change sheet” with any changes (non runners, children's names) and hand in to computing table (download table) at the other end of the Raquets Hall.

Return any trophies won last year.

Then escort children to the assembly area.  Follow the signs (continue past the Racquet Hall, turn right and walk on path, before the river turn right and keep to the right away from the finish run-in).   Assembly is in front of the old factory offices.  These are now private residencies, please respect their privacy.  

 NB  Please make sure the correct dibber is given to the correct child. Please ensure they are attached securely to the  child’s finger.  Each dibber costs £30 to replace and the school will be charged if lost..

Start

The start is at the north side of assembly and across the path.  Each school will be given a block of time for their pupils to start.  Please do not cross the path until it is near your start block.  It will be up to teachers to organise their children into the pairs that they have declared on the entry forms, to have them lined up and ready to start in minute intervals.  Primary school children will start white course and yellow course at the same time.

Map

Scale is 1:5000 and printed on waterproof paper.  This means 1cm on the map equates to 50 metres on the ground.  Every child will receive a map, even if they are running in pairs.  The maps will be issued 3 minutes before the start, and a club member will be on hand to briefly talk through the course and answer questions.  

Controls and punching.

The dibbers will be used at the start and finish, and at every control.   This means that children will not need to punch their map, but insert their dibber into the control units, until they hear a beep.  This will enable the results to be calculated electronically, and a printout given to each pair at the end of the race showing the time taken between every control, as well as their overall time. Only one dibber will be issued to each pair.  Please advise your pupils that they must not tamper or move any of the controls.  Any child seen moving a control will be disqualified.

Finish and download.

All pupils must report to the finish and then proceed to download at the Raquets Hall even if they do not manage to complete their course.  Electronic dibbers must be returned to the download team when course is completed.  After downloading, maps will be collected and placed in a labelled bag, one for each school.  These bags can be collected by one adult from each school after the last child has started their course.

Completion of course

After finishing their course, competitors should return to the school leader in the assembly area.  This would be an ideal time to have a picnic, while cheering on their friends.

If it is wet the Raquets Hall will be made available.

Safety

All courses will run along the access drive that goes to the property near assembly.  Caution signs warning drivers will be in place.  Additionally there will be a marshal on the drive to assist children.    

All courses follow paths alongside the river and cross bridges .  Children need not and must not go down to the river.  The venue is a public park and there is the possibility that participants may meet other users; walkers, cyclists and possibly horse riders.  

The marshals will be wearing high visibility vests, to help and assist children on the course, and park users.  Children should be reminded not to approach other adults who are ‘strangers’ to them.  It is very important all children report to download when they have finished their course.  

Adults accompanying school parties are responsible for their pupils both before and after their run.  Hopefully the weather will be fine, and children can gather in school groups and have a picnic after their run while waiting for all the results to come in.  In the event of adverse weather, children could either return to their bus, or assemble in the Racquet Hall.

Clothing

It is advised that children wear comfortable and loosely fitting clothing.  Training shoes would be the best type of footwear.  The weather can be very changeable.  Please ask children to come prepared for cold, wet weather, or hot sunny weather:  ie, waterproofs, jumpers, sun hats and sun screen!  Children should provide their own lunch and plenty of fluids to drink.  Children do not need to carry any items with them while running ie water, jackets, bags etc.

Prizes

There will be medals for the first three finishers in each class.  For school team prizes, the first three finishers in each school will be counted for each age group.  Prize giving will hopefully begin by 1.00 pm, or as soon as all the results have been processed.  

Toilets

Toilets are located  by the Cafe.

First Aid

Basic first aid will be available at download/registration for minor injuries.  More severe cases may need to be transported to Crosshouse hospital.

Photographs

There will be photographs taken by club members which may be placed on our website, or sent to the local press.  Please advise us either before the event, or at registration, if you do not want your children to be photographed.  
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